August 1 2022

To;

Grand Rapids City Council.

Chief Travis Cole.

Please consider this letter as my official notice of retirement.

I will be retiring on August 31st. 2022 at 2400 hours after 35

years.

| would like to thank the City of Grand Rapids for giving me the
opportunity of serving the City and surrounding residents.

| have had some great experiences, met some great people as well

as being able to be part of replacing trucks and equipment, taking trips
to truck manufacturing facilities and attending training classes.

It has been an amazing time and although there were some

difficult times, | wouldn't change anything.

I wish the leadership and the department continued success.

Thank you.

Respectfully submitted,



